Larry Noland 2580 Cameron Truck Trail, Campo, CA 91906 (619) 478-5627

October 3, 2007

Billie Blanchard, CPUC Lynda Kastoll, BLM C/o Aspen Environmental Group 235 Montgomery Street, Suite 935 San Francisco, CA 94104-3002

Dear Ms. Blanchard and Ms Kastoll:

Re: Powerlink Modified Route D Alternative

I believe this route is wrong not only for my community, but the entire San Diego area. There is no benefit that could justify the risks, hazards and permanent destruction that would be incurred by creating the proposed Sunrise Powerlink in any of its alignments. It is an unnecessary monster project that would benefit only shareholders of the corporate utility. The project would impose 150-foot industrial towers through 150-miles of San Diego County's communities, pristine wilderness areas, mountains, deserts, valleys and parks, destroying forever enormous swaths of one of the most beautiful and biodiverse regions in the world.

The eliminations of alternatives by SDG&E has been done only to appease the shareholders of Sempra. Several alternatives that do not require the construction of power lines at all have been needlessly eliminated and need to be reconsidered.

Sincerely,

Larry Noland

30+ year Campo Resident